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Dear Members of NAOTA, 
 
It is a privilege for me to dedicate this issue of our Newsletter to all the planners of the Ohara School 
of Ikebanaôs Mastersô Seminar in Osaka. We thank them for making this seminar happen and to 
share with our members the many happenings that were planned for the 2017 seminar. 
 
The photo that was chosen for the top of this page illustrates ikebana and its love of nature.  This pic-
ture was taken by a NAOTA member from Germany, Christine Hamer, when she was in Kobe for the 
Mastersô Seminar tour of the Houn Memorial Museum.  When you look at it notice how many plants 
are growing in this spot, all looking ahead to what is yet to be.  There are more photos inside, of peo-
ple and plants, all part of the celebration of 120 years of Ohara School Ikebana. Thank you, HQ. for 
putting it all together.  There is also an article that came about when Christine Norman received her 
copy of Kaden Hyakusen.  She was very impressed with all that was in this book and suggested we 
could do an article about it and further suggested that it would be very nice if I would let her know 
which photo was my favorite and we could also suggest our members get a copy.  I agreed and the 
article is on page 8. 
 
Our Houston convention chairs, Susan Flanagan and Sushila Mathew, are busy putting things in or-
der for our next conference.  A separate memo will be sent to all who have registered.  Although reg-
istration is full we encourage you letting our treasurer, Satsuki Palter, know that you want to be put 
on the list of filling in spots that are cancelled at the last minute. 
 
                                                                     Sincerely, 

                                               E- Ling Lou 
                                               President, NAOTA 
 

 

    It Was A Great Mastersô Seminar - 
        A Blending of Nature with Past and Present 
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Our First Day and a Visit 
                           to The Houn Memorial Museum Gardens 

 
  
The view to the left is from the garden of the Mori-
bana Memorial Center and takes you to the har-
bor of Kobe.  Note the umbrellas in the fore-
ground. 
 

        
   
 
  
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Taking a rest from the tour in the rain are Lynne Williams, 
Saskia Elller, and Jackie Zhang. 

                 Page One Photo Identification 
 
The picture on page 1 shows, from left to right, a 
small red azalea bush.  The moss-covered branch is 
wild cherry called Yama-zakura, and the small blue 
flower is a Japanese aster called Miyako Sumire. 

      Seen above is a beautiful grove of trees and 
      bushes and beyond is the water. 

     On the other side you see the rocks, water,   
     trees and bushes. 

                    Notes and Comments 
 
All pictures on this page are by Christine Hamer. 
 
Saskia Eller notes that the Barong and Rangda 
Masks displayed in one room is ñ...how it should 
be, as Barong represents good and Rangda rep-
resents bad.  You cannot have one without the 
other. 
 
Unfortunately we could not get any pictures from 
the museum to show you. 
 
To all who helped so willingly by sending pictures 
and/or identifications I say thank you.  These la-
dies are Saskia Eller, Christine Hamer, Ingrid 
Lἤders, Yoko Tahara and Margot Wang.  Without 
their help there would not have been this issue.  
Thank you!  They were very generous with their 
time. 
                           Christine Norman  


